

# Southern Zonal Forum

## 5.17.20

### Present

Lucy, Staci, Henry, Mikey P, Sharon, Jim B, Troy, Glynn, Steven, Caitlin, Charmaine, Christopher, Clay, Haley, Jennette, Joan, Kevin, Lee, Scott M., Vince

### Multi Zonal Service Symposium update

- Hotel says ok, but they'll know more after their Wednesday night meeting. The zonal body will be updated ASAP with any changes. (Sharon)

### July Meeting Discussion

- Is anyone opposed to moving July meeting to virtual? No opposition. **We will meet virtually in July.**
- Anyone opposed to going to our regularly scheduled dates, last weekend of the month? **No opposition. July 25 is when we'll meet.**
- If WSC is scheduled on our zonal weekend we can move our zonal meeting.

### Agenda ideas

- Start at 9:15.
- Summary of zoom experience for WSC.
- PR week summary.
- No recovery meeting.
- Let's try to not go beyond 2.5 hours.
- No virtual tshirts.

### Treasury Discussion

- Checks have been ordered. Lucy and Carl need to be reimbursed.
- Carl's receipts added up to \$191.75
- Scans of donation receipts is fine now.

### FD/PR

- Caitlin nominated Lee P. for Fellowship Development coordinator. Henry 2<sup>nd</sup> Lee's nomination. Lee accepted nomination.
- **Take Lee's nomination back to regions for vote.**
- If body is willing, Staci can appoint Lee now. No opposition. Shane agreed to help.
- Staci appointed Lee and Shane to work on FD for the July meeting.
- Shane – compiled huge Google drive and YouTube channel of best practices.  
<https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCdpKih0C2FNWzBwZS5e4big>  
<https://drive.google.com/open?id=1bOkNC6W0LZS-ma7lboxpbV-HSOgm5FI1>

- We need to look at the FD/PR budget in July and see how it might need to be tweaked to fund 2 people if what we previously approved isn't sufficient.

Discussion of groups collecting 7<sup>th</sup> tradition virtually. Some groups are using Paypal, Venmo and Cash App.

In loving service,  
Lucy